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	Welcome, apologies and introductions
Peter Cragg, Co-Chair, welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Introductions and apologies were made.
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	Minutes of last meeting, matters arising and review of actions 
Requested amendments:
· Minutes of 15 October, Item 7, action to be added for Stroke Association and Board members to link and promote stroke services (Stephen Craker/BSA/James Saward).
· PC advised deleting all 9 outstanding actions at the end of the October minutes.
· PC/JD had a telephone conversation on Hospital Discharge and discussed getting someone from CCG to come to a meeting to give the health perspective.  
· JD suggested this could be something the new model working group could discuss (Hospital Discharge Working Group).  
· PC stated that the Partnership Board Review will be on Thursday 25 February and asked that Age UK Barnet also attends.  PC produced a report and discussed it with JD and James Mass.  A subsequent meeting to discuss proposals with Healthwatch, the CCG and the police did not happen.   PC was unhappy that the paper was sent out without a discussion on the proposals and suggested discussing the way forward at the meeting on 25 February.  
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	Older People’s Neighbourhood Services

Mark Robinson, Age UK Barnet, gave an update which included:
· The Older People’s Neighbourhood Services contract will be extended for 2 years.
· The local authority has committed to funding next year but cannot commit to the following year.
· The dignity inclusion programme has been extended and a good news story is that a man came to one of our centres to improve his dignity skills and he then got a job.

· The Meritage Centre works are going well, the outside is being painted, the kitchen will be completed in the next 4 weeks and it will then look much better and we will get better use out of it.
· Tea dances are proving popular, looking at expanding the befriending schemes and there are another two cooking classes for men at two other locations.

· Extension to the contract is going to be looking for more wellbeing and prevention.

PC suggested using the Meritage Centre for future partnership board meetings and maybe as one of the hubs.  MR thanked the local authority officers for helping this go through and thanked KV for her contribution to MJ Awards nomination as an example of best practice.

JT asked about Barnet Integrated Locality Team (BILT).  JD replied that this model of integrated working will be rolled out across Barnet to support more people as they come out of hospital, there is a big piece of work on engaging with GPs.  Muyi will be leading on this from CCG.

Action 1:  JD/TK to circulate the most recent BILT report to the Board.

Action 2:  MR will circulate year 3 report to the Board.
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	Update on Direct Payments
WH gave an update on our assessment of Direct Payments (DPs) in Barnet, why we do them, what we do well and what we don’t do so well, to get your feedback and views.  WH added that direct payments are a crucial part of how we deliver services in Barnet.  One of the things we say to staff is that everyone who wants a direct payment should have them.  Direct payment is the difference between us having to provide services directly or to pay the person directly that sum of money to use on services.  The point is the services should meet the needs identified.
Some facts on how Barnet is doing:

· Over 1100 social care clients receive direct payments (40% compared to 26% elsewhere).  We are just on target for this.

· Barnet has one of the highest take-ups of direct payments for 65+ (35-40%).
· Barnet has a dedicated and skilled set of staff who are dedicated to this.
· There are issues on the ground as it does not work as well as statistics suggest.
· There is some misuse of the payments which has to be recouped later on.
· There are some inconsistencies in how rates are applied and some issues with managing accounts.
WH advised that a lot of this is due to confusion over who does what as direct payment advisors are split into different teams.  We need to give more information and support and back that up with training.  Processes and forms could be improved and this is being tackled with various people in Adults and Communities Delivery Unit to look at and put together a clear policy with our statement.  From March to June we will be working with staff on clarity of procedures, better tools and materials.  The new Personal Assistants Programme (individual carers sourced through DPs) will be a good opportunity to link in with direct payments.
TS asked how much money is spent on direct payments.  WH replied that in LD around £3.5m, OP services around £4.5m, PD service around £2.8m and MH around £500k.  This accounts for 40% of our business.

PC asked how the public would know about this.  WH replied that some work will be done on our communications around direct payments and put on the website, a wider circulation and knowledge should be worked towards.

JD added that direct payments are managed tightly and money can be clawed back from people or DPs and stopped if evidence of misuse of funds is found.
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	Information on Shared Lives Scheme
Jane Rayne reported that the Shared Lives Scheme is a nationwide scheme for housing people with support needs.  Briefly it is fostering for people with support needs.  Barnet Council are introducing this scheme, it will save money and provide better quality accommodation for people.  The Harrow scheme has been in existence for over 20 years and gets good feedback.  They house around 40-50 people which makes a big difference.  We rely on the good nature of people in Barnet to volunteer to become carers.  You have to have a spare bedroom and the client becomes part of the family so it is important to get the match correct.
Carers are paid, there are 3 bandings, the money depends on the support required for the individual usually between £300-500 per week.  Some carers take more than one person and it is a long term arrangement.  Our carers also get paid holiday.  Everybody who volunteers is carefully vetted and receives extensive training in safeguarding, first aid and risk assessment.  One of the selling points is that we support the carers and they are visited every 3 months.  At the moment we are actively recruiting, anyone can apply, you need a positive can-do attitude, be over 18 (no upper age limit).  The most successful carers are early retired people from a nursing background, people working in MH, the income supplements their pension.
Clients will be over 18 (adults) primarily for people who may have been in a large institute, could be older people who are isolated with care needs.  They need to be assessed by social services. There is long term support and shorter term support for weekends or day support.  This also works well for older people with dementia.
Shared Lives hold briefing sessions, give out leaflets, are on the Barnet website and have information evenings for members of the public which are being publicising.  Because it is a new concept it is easier to recruit new people through word of mouth once someone else is part of the scheme.

Action 3:  Jane to send article to Peter Cragg to go in BSA monthly newsletter.
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	Partnership Board Review
JD reported that James Mass had put together the proposals for a Partnership Board Review.  The paper was presented to the Health & Wellbeing Board (HWBB) in January to set out feedback on the current approach to engagement.  The HWBB agreed in principle to the recommendations with further work to co-produce the detail of how the structure would work effectively.  These included:
· Increasing the participation by getting a database of individuals for engagement possibilities.  The database would include people who want to engage on topics that are of interest to them to get a wider network going.  For example, hospital discharge or dementia, subjects that people want to get involved in.  We don’t have enough people involved, we need to broaden the net.
· Develop working groups to effectively make a difference on specific topics.  Develop a workplan which comes out of the Involvement Board with clear terms of reference of expected outcomes.  A specific topic (e.g. End of Life Care) and think about which members on the database would want to take part in those discussion groups, and which appropriate officers we would send, from health, LBB and voluntary groups, and that would effectively stop the current partnership board structure by having a select group working on topics feeding into an Involvement Board.

· The annual Summit meeting would take on greater weight for groups to update on findings with an opportunity for members of the HWBB to recognise the work being done and also take stock of the priorities for the year ahead.  So greater focus than the current summit has.  The Autumn Catch-up would stop and money reallocated into the working groups.

· Create an Involvement Board which would meet twice a year, once after the summit to agree the workplan for the year, the second later in the year to review progress. The proposed membership would be residents representing Older Adults, Physical Disabilities, Sensory Impairment, Learning Disabilities, Autism, Carers and Mental Health.  Then the Senior Management Team from Adults & Communities, CCG and Healthwatch Barnet.
· Promote drop-in centres, a commitment to attend community events, drop-in sessions around the borough and use existing opportunities to fill gaps.

JT asked what powers would the groups have and how would you get the right people to meetings.  PC advised that all these questions would be discussed at the meeting on 25th February.  Also at this meeting PC wants to introduce the need for some organisation lower down than the twice yearly meeting that has authority to receive reports and either make a decision or know how to take it further.  
NP stated that the agenda for a meeting every 6 months would be huge and topics would become out of date.  The summit needs to be used in a better way, encourage the groups to know they are being listened to and have two way conversations.

Other points made:

· People on the database need to have the right skills and that there needs to be more than two meetings per year.  
· Development of the working groups need to be more precise, maybe focus working groups would be a better description.

· CCG/LBB/HWBB need to be clear on recommendations and timescales.

· Involvement Board should meet as often as needed, and check what the Involvement Board can do.

· There may be other groups that want to join and most importantly getting the right people to serve.
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	Dementia Support Services:  KV was pleased to announce that following a reprocurement process the contract for the provision of dementia support services would be awarded to Alzheimer’s Society for 3 years from 1st April 2016.  The decision is on the council website: http://barnet.moderngov.co.uk/ieDecisionDetails.aspx?ID=6140
A new dementia hub is being set up in new premises owned by the Salvation Army in Hendon, opposite the Town Hall.  KV thanked PC and Shirley Rodwell for their involvement in the process.
Dementia Manifesto:  KV reported that the Dementia Manifesto was also approved by HWBB and is on the council website.
Stroke Support Services:  KV reported that they are supporting a particular client group to try to stop a second stroke from happening.  Contract negotiations end in March 2016, reprocurement is going on at the moment, the invitation to quote went out on 12th January.  CC and KV are receiving presentations from organisations on Monday when quotations will be evaluated.  They are confident of a positive outcome and the intention to reprocure for 3 years subject to the council’s prevention services review.
Moreton Close:  KV reported that this is the extra care scheme being developed in the borough with a dementia focus.  A certain number of people with dementia will live there with a focus on care, support and visiting schemes in and out of the borough.  That learning will be reported to Project Board on 22nd February.  CC stated that the extra care housing seems to be very popular for older people so hopefully in the future we will be doing more.  This starts in Summer 2017.
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	Home and Community Support Project
AT circulated a presentation on Home and Community Support Project which is about the provision of care in the home and around the community to help people maintain their independence and quality of life or alleviate personal isolation.  If care is needed in their own home it links in with direct payments and BILT would put in care services and work with brokerage managing the sourcing of the care.  There are 1600-1700 clients in Barnet.
Procurement for this contract is under way which is why this project is in place as new contracts are needed to improve the current services. The invitation to tender went out in December and we are going through provider interviews at the moment.  We are focusing on quality and the last thing to be looked at will be the price.  The new contract will be awarded in March and further work will be done around planning for mobilisation of providers and ensuring there are safe and robust measures to identify service users who need a new provider and those who don’t.  This work will take place over the next 3-4 months.  The choice of providers will ensure good quality care to stimulate the market in Barnet.  There will be two care providers in each locality area and a number of other providers to use as back-up capacity.
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	AOB

Forget Me Not Scheme:  Councillor Alison Cornelius gave an update on the Forget Me Not (FMN) scheme at Barnet Hospital.  The person who serves the meals cannot remove a meal until the patient has had sufficient food.  There are coloured beakers to drink from.  There are notes for each patient of 8 things that the person with dementia can still remember so if someone stops to speak to them they can pick one of the 8 subjects.  This will replace the Butterfly Scheme so that all hospitals are at the same place.
End of Life Care:  JT reported that Healthwatch Barnet are looking at End of Life Care which should be started in the next couple of months.  A project is going on to look at hospice care and compare to care home End of Life care to see where there are gaps and look at the training programme to see what training needs are necessary to upscale care homes.  There are offers to pilot schemes from a couple of organisations.  There is an organisation that hopes to operate throughout London to try to gather information.
Access to GPs:  PC reported that he had re-read a report from Healthwatch on access to GPs written in 2013, which need reviewing.
Action 4:  CC to check on the Access to GPs report and check what has been followed up from the report.




Older Adults Partnership Board – Actions Log following review at Board meeting 11 February 2016
	Open actions 


	Date Agreed
	No
	Action
	Responsibility

	11 Feb 2016
	1
	JD/TK to circulate the most recent BILT report to the Board.


	JD/TK

	11 Feb 2016
	2
	MR will circulate year 3 report to the Board

	Mark Robinson

	11 Feb 2016
	3
	Jane to send article to Peter Cragg to go in BSA monthly newsletter.


	Jane Rayne

	11 Feb 2016
	4
	CC to check on the Access to GPs report and check what has been followed up from the report.
	Caroline Chant

	15 October 15
	1
	Hannah to look into possibility of holding further meetings at the Meritage Centre
	Hannah

	15 October 15
	2
	Jenne to come back to the board and report after April with the progress of the work (End of Life Pathway)
	Jenne Patel

	15 October 15
	3
	New: Stroke Association and Board members to link and promote stroke services. 
	Stephen Craker

BSA

James Saward

	15 October 15
	5
	Hannah to send the board the costs of attending the gym on a one off basis.
	Hannah

	Actions closed

	15 October 15
	4
	Cllr Cornelius to report back to the board at the next meeting about the forget me not scheme
	Cllr Cornelius

	15 October 15
	6
	The board have requested an update report from Allison at the next meeting on Home and Community Support.
	AllisonThomas
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